From: Tammy Daly <tammyldaly@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, March 22, 2018 11:45 PM

To: City Council <CityCouncil@cityofgreen.org>
Subject: Update: Well Testing

Nexus’ “Free” Well testing for those within 500 feet of the line does not include complex testing for VOC
Contaminates from HDD drilling. If you live near Nimisila Reservoir where HDD drilling is scheduled, you
should consider getting a Tier 3 Complex VOC Test before and after construction. You need a before
baseline test if you ever have to go to court to prove contamination. Donamarc, a reputable local
company, can do the VOC tests. Again, legal drill fluid should not contain these contaminates, but in
Stark County they found that Rover’s drilling fluid had illegal chemical additives in it.

If you are not near the HDD drilling at Nimisila, but are still close to other areas of construction, consult
with Donamarc. He's recommending a less expensive basic test in case ground water bacteria seeps into
the water table during dry drilling.

Attached: Donamarc's Pricing Scale
Attached: The city’s video where they figure out that Nexus is not including VOC in their
well tests.



